
The Way of the Cross for Greater Trust  

Before each Station genuflect and pray the 
following:  

We adore you, O Christ, and we bless you, / 
because by your holy cross you have redeemed 
the world.  

After each Station pray:  

Our Father…, Hail Mary…, Glory be…,  

Lord Jesus, crucified / have mercy on us 

 

First Station: Jesus is condemned to die (We adore…)  

Jesus, even though you were God, you submitted to the authority of 
mere creatures. Even though you were innocent, you did not 
complain or come to your own defence. Knowing that your purpose 
for coming to earth was about to be gloriously fulfilled, you 
surrendered each agonizing moment to the Father.  

Jesus, in our time of trial, help us to remember that God’s ways are 
not our ways, and to trust always in God’s goodness and mercy. Help 
us to be docile to the Divine Will in all things, and to trust, always 
trust. Jesus we trust in you.  

Our Father..., Hail Mary..., Glory be... , Lord Jesus, crucified... 

Second Station: Jesus carries his cross (We adore…)  

Jesus, you did not merely accept your cross, you did not merely 
endure your cross, you embraced your cross! You saw it as the 
instrument that would bring salvation to all those the Father had 
given you. Each agonizing step to Calvary was a prayer and a kiss.  

Jesus, sometimes we are asked to carry a cross. Help us not to merely 
accept or endure our cross, but to embrace it as you did. Kiss it for us 

witnessed. What anguish for you both, your martyrdom of blood and 
her martyrdom of spirit. What unimaginable grace it took for her not 
to beg you to come down. Her “Fiat!” echoed even here and was a 
great consolation to you.  

Jesus when our own pains become unbearable help us to remember 
the love and grace present in you and your Mother at the crucifixion. 
Help us to always look to you for strength, and to our Mother for 
consolation. Jesus we trust in you.  

Our Father..., Hail Mary..., Glory be... , Lord Jesus, crucified... 

Twelfth Station: Jesus dies on the cross (We adore…)  

O my Jesus, by your death you purchased life for those who would 
accept the gracious gift of salvation. How can we begin to fathom the 
magnitude of such a gift? What glorious lessons you taught us from 
the altar of sacrifice in your “seven last words”.  

Jesus, forgive us for not pondering often enough the lessons you 
taught in life and in death. Help us imitate our Mother and ponder 
your words and actions in our hearts continually. Open our hearts to 
learn your lessons, and may our Mother explain to us in simple terms 
the things we must learn. Jesus we trust in you.  

Our Father..., Hail Mary..., Glory be... , Lord Jesus, crucified... 

Thirteenth Station: Jesus is taken down from the cross (We adore…)  

With what sorrow and tenderness your most holy Mother held your 
tortured, lifeless body in her arms! She who nursed and caressed you 
in your infancy now endured the piercing of her heart. Yet despite 
what in her agony she had witnessed, she trusted in the victorious 
triumph of her beloved Son, God Incarnate.  

O my Jesus, when all seems lost, let us always remember the sorrow 
of our Mother as she held your lifeless body. Grant us the trust that 
she possessed and make that trust our own possession through her 
prayers on our behalf. Jesus we trust in you.  

Our Father..., Hail Mary..., Glory be... , Lord Jesus, crucified... 

Fourteenth Station: Jesus is laid in the tomb (We adore…)  

O my Jesus, what a silence and a sadness descended on your disciples 
when you were laid in the tomb! Even though you had foretold that 
these things must happen, your disciples descended into confusion 
and fear. They forgot what you had told them, that on the third day 
you would rise again.  

Jesus, help us to remember that you are always working for our good, 
even in the silence and the sadness of the world. Help us to believe in 
the promise of the resurrection, that our time of trial is merely the 
prelude to a time of great glory. Jesus we trust in you.  

Our Father..., Hail Mary..., Glory be... , Lord Jesus, crucified... 

Fifteenth Station: Jesus rises from the dead (We adore…)  

O glorious day! When all seemed hopeless, you manifested your 
glorious presence to Mary Magdalene and then your disciples. You 
made your presence known in a special way in the Breaking of the 
Bread. Even after having been told by you in advance about these 
things, your disciples could not have imagined how glorious that day 
would be!  

Jesus, sometimes we feel hopeless. Help us to remember that in the 
Eucharist we have the foretaste and promise of everlasting glory. 
Come Lord Jesus! In your mercy, do not permit sin to reign on the 
earth forever. We beg you to purify your Bride and give your faithful 
people the joy of a Sabbath rest, that we may live only and always in 
your holy and adorable will. Jesus we trust in you.  

Our Father..., Hail Mary..., Glory be... , Lord Jesus, crucified... 
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when we are unable to kiss it ourselves. Help us to pray with you as 
we walk up the hill to Calvary one step at a time. Jesus we trust in 
you.  

Our Father..., Hail Mary..., Glory be... , Lord Jesus, crucified... 

Third Station: Jesus falls the first time (We adore…)  

Jesus, weakened in the humanity you embraced for our sake, you fell 
under the weight of the cross. Yet you did not give up your mission, 
but trusting in God, you pulled yourself up and continued on the way.  

Jesus, we are so much weaker than you are. We fall constantly. In 
your mercy, do not let us give in to despair, but keep our mission 
before us so that we too can persevere, to the glory of your name. 
Jesus we trust in you.  

Our Father..., Hail Mary..., Glory be... , Lord Jesus, crucified... 

Fourth Station: Jesus meets His Mother (We adore…)  

O my Jesus, the unimaginable sorrow of meeting your Mother on the 
way! What pain you saw in her eyes, yet what love and tenderness. 
What fidelity and total surrender to the will of God. Her “Fiat!” that 
conceived you in her holy womb echoed even here. How it must have 
given you strength to continue!  

Jesus, help us to also echo the “Fiat!” of our Mother as we carry our 
cross. So often we want to beg that this cross be taken from us, but 
let us always pray with our Mother, “Let it be done to me according 
to your word.” Jesus we trust in you.  

Our Father..., Hail Mary..., Glory be... , Lord Jesus, crucified... 

Fifth Station: Simon of Cyrene is made to help carry the cross (We 
adore…)  

Jesus, Simon of Cyrene was reluctantly pressed into service to help 
you carry your cross. What a contrast to your embrace of it. If only 
Simon had known what he was carrying, he would have been blinded 
by tears of gratitude!  

Sweet Jesus, forgive us for the times we complain about our cross. 
Give us courage and strength to see the good we can accomplish by 
yoking ourselves to you. Let that realization give us joy and hope. 
Jesus we trust in you.  

Our Father..., Hail Mary..., Glory be... , Lord Jesus, crucified... 

Sixth Station: Veronica wipes the face of Jesus (We adore…)  

Jesus, the love and compassion of Veronica gave her the courage to 
approach you on the way and offer comfort by wiping your face with 
her veil. You rewarded her love and courage by leaving an image of 
your holy face on her veil.  

O my Jesus, so often in our fear of what others will say we are 
paralyzed, and we do not act when we should. Veronica trusted in 
you. She did not let fear paralyze her. May her prayers on our behalf 
give us courage to act when we can to offer compassion to others, no 
matter the cost. Jesus we trust in you.  

Our Father..., Hail Mary..., Glory be... , Lord Jesus, crucified... 

Seventh Station: Jesus falls the second time (We adore…)  

Jesus, further weakened in your flesh, you fell a second time. Yet in 
the strength of your spirit, you willed only that the Father’s will would 
be accomplished and so you persevered.  

Beloved Jesus, we give up so easily. We fall and we fail so often that 
we are tempted to give up, and to despair of ever attaining holiness. 
Help us not to focus on ourselves when we fall, but to trust in your 
loving mercy, which is infinite. Jesus we trust in you.  

Our Father..., Hail Mary..., Glory be... , Lord Jesus, crucified... 

Eighth Station: Jesus meets the women of Jerusalem (We adore…)  

Jesus you told the women who wept for you to weep instead for 
themselves and for their children. You foresaw all those who would 
continually reject you through the ages. It was for them that you 
asked the women to weep.  

O my Jesus, our faith is fickle and frail. Lord we believe—help our 
unbelief! We offer all our sufferings, in the Divine Will, linked to the 
cross, for all those whose faith is even more frail, or for those who 
have lost their faith altogether. Jesus we trust in you.  

Our Father..., Hail Mary..., Glory be... , Lord Jesus, crucified... 

Ninth Station: Jesus falls the third time (We adore…)  

What anguish to see you fall a third time! Yet your holy desire to live 
the Father’s will gave you strength to get up one more time. As you 
neared the crest of Calvary, the weaker your body became, the more 
your spirit soared. The crowning of your earthly mission was near.  

Jesus, do not let us get bogged down by our sins and failings, but let 
us always keep our eyes firmly fixed on the most holy will of God. Do 
not let us be distracted by what is earthly or by our own weakness, 
but let us focus on following your footsteps all the way to Calvary. 
Jesus we trust in you.  

Our Father..., Hail Mary..., Glory be... , Lord Jesus, crucified... 

Tenth Station: Jesus is stripped of his garments (We adore…)  

Loving Jesus, you renounced everything for our sake, even to the last 
shred of your dignity. Yet in renouncing all, you were claiming all for 
your own, for your Heavenly Father saw what was taken away from 
you and in return he gave you all that your soul thirsted for, namely 
souls.  

Jesus, cut us loose from all that tethers us to the earth. Take away all 
that we cling to and give it back to us in right relationship, so that we 
will no longer have idols in our lives. Give us the desire to put you 
first in all things. In our poverty we do not even have that. Jesus we 
trust in you.  

Our Father..., Hail Mary..., Glory be... , Lord Jesus, crucified... 

Eleventh Station: Jesus is nailed to the cross (We adore…)  

O Jesus, with what love you surrendered to the hammer and nails 
that pinned you to the throne of salvation! All this your Mother 


